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To Whom It May Concern: 

In my capacity as Majority Caucus Whip in the Missouri House of Represe ntati ves and having 
worked in the banking industry for thirty years, I write to express my views regarding the above­
named proposed regulations relating to deposit advance products. The purpose of this Jetter is 
simply to urge consistency in the regulation or all similar short-term credit instruments. An 
expansive set of regu lations that recognize the continuing need for short-term credit is short­
sighted. Providing effective financial safeguards for Americans while preserving access to cred it 
should be the overarching goal of any new regulation. 

A variety of competitive credit choices are available to consumers, including credit cards and 
short-term options such as overdraft programs and advances from banks, credit unions and retai l 
lenders. Consumers also weigh their decisions against the costs and consequences associated 
with miss ing bill payments or submjtting them late, including bounced checks, late payments to 
credit card companies and util ity reconnectjons. Individual short-term credit options- from cash 
advances to overdraft protection- should not be examined or regulated in a vacuum or 
inconsistentl y. 

The OCC and FDIC have singled out bank deposit advances, propos ing gu idance which is 

expected to restrict, if not e liminate, banks' ab ility to offer the service. Specifically, the guidance 

calls for a month-long cooling off period between deposit advances and an onerous underwriting 

process typical for much larger and longer te rm loans. The guidance does not apply to overdraft 

protection programs, even though consumers use them s imilarly and interchangeably, a fact both 

agenc ies have acknowledged. This singular focus violates one of the centra l mandates of the 



Dodd-Frank Act, which calls for consistent regulation of comparable products, regardless of 

whether offered by bank or non-bank institutions. 

The decision to single out deposit advances but not comparable overdraft programs is a glaring 
example of arbitrary rulemaking that will harm consumers more than help them. As long as 
appropriate consumer disclosures and other protections are provided, individuals should be able 
to choose among any credit products that suit their needs, be it a deposit advance, overdraft 
service, or other short-term small dollar loan. Restricting consumers' access to certain forms of 
short-term credit does nothing to address their continued need for credit. Such policies only 
drive them to riskier or more expensive options. 

Consumers thrive in a competitive, regulated financial services market. Through the creation and 
enforcement of a level regulatory playing field, the OCC, FDIC and other regulators can foster 
such an environment. As long as similar services are treated consistently, competition and 
transparency will rule the day, driving costs to the lowest point and providing the greatest benefit 
to consumers. I encourage the OCC and FDIC to develop fair regulation across short-term 
financial services - from deposit advances to overdraft programs - so that consumers will be 
empowered to make sound, informed financial decisions and attain greater financial security. 

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on these proposed regulations. 

Sincerely, 

s~ 
Representative Sandy Crawford 
1291

h District 


